
From: London, Sarah
To: Midura, Kyle
Subject: Re: Your Request
Date: Friday, October 31, 2014 6:50:49 PM

Got it.  Will be in touch.

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 31, 2014, at 6:29 PM, Midura, Kyle <midura@wcax.com> wrote:

Thank you Sarah, in that case I would ask that the end date (for documents
requested) for my FOIA be altered to today's date rather than initial receipt.
-Kyle

Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LTE smartphone

-------- Original message --------
From: "London, Sarah" <Sarah.London@state.vt.us> 
Date:10/31/2014 5:02 PM (GMT-05:00) 
To: "Midura, Kyle" <midura@wcax.com> 
Subject: Your Request 

Dear Kyle, we have received your public record act request dated October 29, 2014. 
Due to the volume of information requested, we will need to invoke our right to
additional time to respond under 1 V.S.A. § 318(a)(5).   We will further respond within
ten business days of receipt of your request.
 
Please be aware that we will respond on behalf of Secretary Spaulding and the
Governor’s Office.  If you seek records from other parts of the Administration, you may
wish to follow up with other agencies directly. 
 
I will be in touch in the event any applicable costs exceed $75 as you have requested.
 
Thank you, and enjoy the holiday,
Sarah
 
 
 
Sarah London
Counsel to the Governor
802-828-3333
sarah.london@state.vt.us
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